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Thursby, Kim

From: Raymond Whittle <rwhittle@perma-fix.net>
Sent: Tuesday, December 3, 2019 5:40 AM
To: Epost HWRS
Cc: Kevin Schmuggerow
Subject: Perma-Fix of Florida

Received 
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Thursby, Kim

From: Outley, Debra
Sent: Monday, December 2, 2019 3:24 PM
To: 'mshuler@perma-fix.com'
Cc: Smith, Michell M.; Walker, Kim (Waste); Buselli, Bradley; 'bastek.brian@epa.gov'; Cosgrove, Pamela; 

'rwhittle@perma-fix.net'; 'bkelly@trihydro.com'
Subject: Source Removal Report and No Further Action (NFA) dated November 5, 2019; Perma-Fix of Florida, 

Inc.; FLD 980 711 071 
Attachments: 12-02-19 _PFF - Source Removal Report and NFA Proposal.pdf

In an effort to provide a more efficient service, the Florida Department of Environmental Protection’s 
Hazardous Waste Program and Permitting section is forwarding the attached document to you by 
electronic correspondence “e-correspondence” in lieu of a hard copy through the normal postal 
service. 

 
We ask that you verify receipt of this document by sending a “reply” message to 
epost_hwrs@dep.state.fl.us. (An automatic “reply message” is not sufficient to verify receipt). If your 
email address has changed or you anticipate that it will change in the future, please advise 
accordingly in your reply. You may also update this information by contacting Kim Thursby at (850) 
245-8792. 

 
The attached document is in “pdf” format and will require Adobe Reader 6 or higher to open properly. 
You may download a free copy of this software at www.adobe.com/products/acrobat/readstep2.html.  

 
Your cooperation in helping us affect this process by replying as requested is greatly appreciated. If 
you should have any questions about the attached document(s), please direct your questions to the 
contact person listed in the correspondence. 

 
Michell Mason Smith 
Environmental Administrator 
Hazardous Waste Program & Permitting 
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December 2, 2019 
 
Mr. Michael Shuler 
Perma-Fix of Florida, Inc. 
1940 NW 67th Place 
Gainesville, FL 32653 
mshuler@perma-fix.com 
 
RE: Source Removal Report and No Further Action (NFA) dated November 5, 2019;  
 Perma-Fix of Florida, Inc.; FLD 980 711 071  
 
Dear Mr. Shuler: 
       
The Department has reviewed the above referenced report and concurs with the proposal 
for No Further Action (NFA) without conditions contained therein. The report provides 
documentation supporting NFA at solid waste management unit (SWMU) 23. NFA is 
warranted as all soil contamination has been removed and backfilled with clean fill. 
 
In lieu of a formal Site Rehabilitation Completion Order (SRCO) without conditions to 
address the updated SWMU status, the Department will make these changes to the permit 
through the upcoming permit renewal. Perma-Fix must abandon all monitoring wells at 
this SWMU within 60 days of issuance of the final permit. The wells must be plugged 
and abandoned in accordance with the requirements of Rule 62-532.500(4), F.A.C. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Bradley Buselli at (850) 245-8989 or via e-mail 
at bradley.buselli@floridadep.gov. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Michell Mason Smith, Environmental Administrator 
Hazardous Waste Program and Permitting 
 
cc: 
 
Brian Bastek, EPA Region 4, bastek.brian@epa.gov 
Pam Cosgrove, DEP Northeast District, pamela.cosgrove@floridadep.gov 
Raymond Whittle, Perma-Fix, rwhittle@perma-fix.net 
Bill Kelly, Trihydro, bkelly@trihydro.com 
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